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State Government EV Target: Frequently Asked Questions 

 
1. What is the State Government's EV target? 

 
The State Government has mandated that 50% of new vehicle orders in eligible 
categories must be electric vehicles (EVs) from 1 July 2025. This target replaces the 
original 25% target and supports the Sectoral Emission Reduction Strategies (SERS) 
program. 
 

2. Which vehicles are included in the 50% target? 
 
The target applies to new vehicles ordered from 1 July 2025 in the following 
categories: 

• Small, medium, and large passenger vehicles. 

• Small and medium Sports Utility Vehicles (SUV’s). 
 

3. Does the EV Target include home-garaged vehicles and vehicle schemes? 
 
Yes. The target includes both eligible vehicles that are home-garaged, and those part 
of the Government Vehicle Scheme (GVS) and Senior Officer Vehicle Scheme (SOVS). 
 

4. Which vehicles are exempted from the 50% target? 
 
The following vehicles are currently exempt from the target: 

• Western Australia Police Force vehicles. 
• Vehicles leased to senior executive officers remunerated under Salaries and 

Allowance Tribunal Determinations (SAT). 

• Vehicles based in regional locations. 
 

5. What types of EVs count towards the target? 
 
Only Battery Electric Vehicles (BEVs) and Plug-in Hybrid Electric Vehicles (PHEVs) 
contribute to the 50% target. Petrol-hybrid vehicles are not counted. 
 

6. Is there funding available for EV charging infrastructure? 
 
Yes, Finance has limited funding available to reimburse agencies for their out-of-
pocket expenses relating to installing EV charging infrastructure at Government sites.   
 

7. What are the current wait times for EV deliveries? 
 
Wait times for EV deliveries have been improving as manufacturers increase 
production capabilities. For specific delivery timeframes for particular models, it is 
recommended to contact Fleetcare. 
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8. Who can I contact for further information or assistance with the EV 
transition? 

 
The Green Fleet team is dedicated to supporting agencies with the transition to EVs. 
Please feel free to reach out to them for any questions or assistance related to the EV 
target. 

• Bai Xue 0466 473 662 bai.xue@finance.wa.gov.au  

• Michelle Osborne (08) 6551 2023 michelle.osborne@finance.wa.gov.au  
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